
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Application of   )  
Trevor Frerer for Change of Electric Supplier. )  Case No: EO-2024-0165 

 
 

RESPONSE OF NEW-MAC ELECTRIC COOPERATIVE TO APPLICATION OF TREVOR 
FRERER FOR CHANGE OF ELECTRIC SUPPLIER 

 
COMES NOW New-Mac Electric Cooperative (“Cooperative”) by and through its undersigned 

counsel, and for its response to the Application of Trevor Frerer (“Applicant”) for Change of 

Electric Supplier (“Application”) from The Empire District Electric Company, d/b/a Liberty 

(“Liberty”) to New-Mac Electric Cooperative, respectfully states as follows: 

1. On November 9, 2023, Travis Frerer (the “Applicant”) filed an application with the 

Commission requesting a change of electric supplier from Liberty to New-Mac Electric 

Cooperative (the “Application”). 

2. With its Order Directing Notice and Directing Responses to Application, the Commission 

directed Liberty and New-Mac Electric Cooperative (the “Cooperative”) to respond to the 

Application and directed the Staff of the Commission to file a recommendation. 

3. Cooperative is without information to confirm or deny the allegations of the Application.  

4. Cooperative takes no position on the sufficiency of the Application for satisfaction of the 

statutory standard for approval of a change of electric supplier. 

5. Cooperative affirms that if the Application is approved, Cooperative has sufficient ability to 

become Applicant’s electric supplier.   

6. Correspondence, orders, and other communications regarding this Application should be 

directed to the undersigned.  

   Respectfully submitted, 
       
      FRIEL, McCORD & SMILEY, LLC 
 
           By:      /s/ Megan E. McCord   



       Megan E. McCord, # 62037 
       P.O. Box 14287 
       Springfield, MO 65814 
       (417) 227-8405 Phone 
       mmccord@reclawfirm.com 

 
ATTORNEYS FOR NEW-MAC ELECTRIC 
COOPERATIVE  



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that the above document was filed on EFIS on this 9th day of December, 2023, with 
notification of the same being sent to all counsel of record. This pleading was also sent by electronic 
mail or U.S. Mail to all parties/counsel of record.  

 
 

/s/ Megan E. McCord   
 

 

 


